Davis High School Community Council Minutes
September 11, 2019
6:30 a.m.

Attendees: Greg Wilkey, Bradley Chapple, Corrine Barney, Traci Meade, Robyn Lawson, Officer
Cade Bradshaw, Shanna Barker, Gregg Laub, Kate Niederhauser, Ryan Wilko, Janel Tidwell, Lance
Thaxton, lan Johnson, Ryan Harris, Natalie Sorenson, and Winston Mi.

Council Chair Kate Niederhauser welcomed the Council.

Dr. Wilkey reviewed the previously approved Trust Lands budget for the 2019-2020 school year. He
identified expenditures already incurred. He also discussed the need to spend the funds, and that
the Council can only maintain a 10% end of year rollover as mandated by the Davis School District.
The rollover from last year was below 10%.

Kate Niederhauser reviewed the proposed meeting calendar for the upcoming year. She also
provided information for Community Council training, and recommended attendance by Council
members.

Dr. Wilkey reviewed the approved School Improvement Plan and its goals: Student Achievement;
College, Career, and Community (Graduation, AP, CE, CTE); and Teaching & Learning (Recruitment &
Retention, Canvas, Blended Learning, and Effective PLCs). He also reviewed the Teacher and
Student Success Plan (TSSP). TSSP funds were allocated by the legislature for use at the principal’s
discretion, with recommend use to support and encourage teachers. Davis High has identified
areas in which will spend funds to encourage retention of teachers, encourage training and use of
Canvas, as well as other plans.

Davis High is scheduled for an accreditation site visit for October 7 and 8, 2019. The visit requires a
parent focus group. Council members were asked to participate if available.

The student representatives reported that Sophomore Day and Welcome Week were a success.
Welcome Week included a spirit bowl requiring class participation, and the creating of a spirit flag
for use at games. Homecoming parade is scheduled for September 26 at 4:00 pm.

It was proposed that Ryan Wilko be the Vice Chair and Lance Thaxton serve as Secretary. All
approved, and they will serve in those capacities.

Gregg Laub motioned that the meeting be adjourned. Lance Thaxton seconded the motion, and the
meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on October 9, 2019 at 6:30 am.



